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PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 

COLNE AND DISTRICT COMMITTEE ON 5TH JANUARY, 2023 
 

 

1. Community Safety Issues and Police Matters 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That – 
 
(1) clarification be sought on the legislation for 
 dealing with abandoned vehicles; 
 
(2) should it be permitted under the legislation, the 
 Council’s Community Protection Coordinator be 
 asked to serve notice for all cars currently 
 abandoned in the Colne and District area; 
 
(3) a database of abandoned vehicles be created. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
A meeting has taken place at 
which the Deputy Police and 
Crime Commissioner was 
present.  The legislation and the 
options for the Police, DVLA and 
DVSA were discussed.  There is a 
difference between a vehicle 
which is truly abandoned and one 
which is still in use but not taxed, 
insured or with MOT.  A 
partnership approach is being 
taken to deal with the issue. 
   

2. Planning applications 
 
22/0750/FUL Full: Change of use and erection of 
single storey extensions to the front and rear to 
convert former stables to two holiday cottages at 
Higher Ball Grove Farm, Skipton Old Road, Colne 
Deferred for a site visit 
 
 
22/0751/NMA Non-material amendment: Change of 
window and door materials from softwood to UPVC of 
Planning Permission 21/0596/FUL at Greenbank 
House, Hollin Hall, Trawden 

 
 
Elsewhere on the agenda. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Decision notice issued. 
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Refused 
 
 

3. Enforcement/Unauthorised Uses 
 
…Reference was made to a previous decision of this 
Committee in which funding was allocated to clear 
and reinstate the land to the west of 2 to 26 Khyber 
Street, Colne.  It was agreed that, on confirmation that 
the work had been carried out, this site could be 
removed from the list. 
 

 
 
Awaiting confirmation.  Once 
confirmed, the site will be 
removed from the list. 

4. Area Committee Budget 2022/23 
 
RESOLVED 
 
(1)  That the funding awarded in September 2020 of 
 £205 each from the capital funds of the three 
 Boulsworth ward councillors (Cllrs Sarah 
 Cockburn-Price, Margaret Foxley and Paul 
 Foxley) for tools and trees for Ball Grove Park 
 and Nature Reserve be de-allocated and re-
 allocated to the three current Boulsworth and 
 Foulridge ward councillors (Cllrs Sarah 
 Cockburn-Price, David Cockburn-Price and 
 Kevin Salter). 
 
(2) That the underspend of £56.38 for last year’s 
 Colne Light Festival be de-allocated and 
 returned to the Committee’s central pot. 
 

 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
     Funding de-allocated and re-   
     allocated as appropriate. 

5. Collapse of Public Footpath 211 Trawden at 
Wycoller Country Park 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That Pendle Council’s Countryside Access Officer be  
asked to attend the next meeting of this Committee. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Elsewhere on the agenda. 

6. Representatives on Outside Bodies – Hartley 
Homes Trust 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That Councillor Kevin Salter be appointed as a 
representative on the Hartley Homes Trust to 2025. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Noted. 

7. Outstanding Items 
 
(a) Colne Town Centre Litter Bins (01.12.2022) 
 
(b) Town Boundary Signs (01.12.2022) 
 

 
 
Elsewhere on the agenda. 
 
Elsewhere on the agenda. 
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8. Outstanding Enforcements 
 
RESOLVED 
 
(1) That file reference PLE/20/0094 and 
 PLE/20/0179 be removed from the list of 
 outstanding enforcements. 
 
(2) That proposed action in relation to file reference 
 PLE/22/0647 be progressed. 
 

 
 
 
 
Removed from the list. 
 
 
 
Action to be progressed. 

 


